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What’s Going On 
 
What’s going on?  Not much.  Not much at all.  The number of COVID-19 cases continues to 
climb.  Now with the colder weather coming on, that will limit the outdoor activities that we can 
plan and it really isn’t safe to have large indoor gatherings.  With that in mind, there will be no 
Christmas party this year.  There will also be no meeting in January and no Zoup Off in 
February. 
 
Our next event will probably be the Spring Dust Off which is typically held in May.  If the weather 
in March or April is decent, we may evaluate some sort of outdoor gathering then. 
 
Please join me in welcoming new member Hal Ringler!  Hal lives in Cedar Springs and hopefully 
we’ll get to meet him in person in the spring. 
 
Have a Happy Thanksgiving and a Merry Christmas!  It is very likely there will be no December 
newsletter. 
 
Stay safe everyone. 

 
 

 
 
 
Color Tour Recap 
 
On October 17, ten of us met up at Fricano’s to participate in the color tour.  It was a cool, 
overcast day but that didn’t dampen our spirits.  Most of us drove our daily drivers as we wanted 
heat but Dan Konkle and Jamie Reinhart drove their Corvairs (although Jamie’s 1960 coupe has 
a gas heater and it was a sauna in his car).  Dave Dykwell had a very scenic route to Ludington 
planned.  Somewhere along the way we picked up Reggie Stroebe who was driving his Corvair 
and then we lost him (sorry Reggie).  Jamie also started having mechanical issues so he turned 
back to go home. 
 

 



 

 
 
There were a lot of great colors!  I think we hit the peak of the fall colors.  We went through a 
few lakeshore towns on our way to Ludington.  Once we hit Ludington, we had lunch on the 
outdoor patio at Ludington Bay Brewing Company.  After lunch we were supposed to continue 
back east and loop around and end up in Newaygo but the weather was starting to turn a little 
nasty so we decided to end it in Ludington.  Everyone went their separate way from there. 
 

 
 
Thank you to Dave Dykwell for planning the tour!  I’ll put more photos on the website soon. 

 



 

WMCC Calendar 

 Nothing planned for now 

 
Board of Directors 
 
President: ​Scott Olivier (2020) 
 (586) 719-3797 or  

scott_olivier_mi@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President: ​Jamie Reinhart (2021) 
 (563) 547-5282 or  ​jtreinhart67@gmail.com 
 
Secretary:​ Dave Ziebarth (2021) 
 (616) 340-1815 or ​zvair65@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer:​ Doug Lectka (2020) 
 (616) 299-1960 or ​dlectka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Directors: 
Dave Dykwell (2021) 
 (616) 885-3902 or ​dykwelld@gmail.com 
Dan Konkle (2021) 
 (616) 364-1009 or ​dankle@comcast.net 
Dennis Willson (2020) 
 (616) 460-4189 or ​dawillson4@aol.com 

 

West Michigan Corvair Club 
7769 Burlingame Ave. SW 
Byron Center, MI  49315 

Phone: 
(616) 340-1815 

E-Mail: 
wmcc@corvair.org 

About the WMCC 
 
Lifter Noise​ is the monthly publication of the West 
Michigan Corvair Club. Deadlines for articles and 
classified advertising is the first of the month and 
should be mailed to the editor at: Dave Ziebarth, 
7769 Burlingame Ave. SW, Byron Center, MI 
49315 or e-mail wmcc@corvair.org. All material is 
subject to editing. Original articles are the property 
of the WMCC and are intended for the use in our 
publications. Articles may be used by CORSA or 
any CORSA chapter with credit given to the 
author of the ​Lifter Noise​. Any other use must 
have written permission from the editor.  Articles 
are written by Dave Ziebarth unless indicated 
otherwise. 
 
Membership in the West Michigan Corvair Club is 
on an annual basis. Dues are $18.00 per year. 
Dues are pro-rated if joining during the year. 
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